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North Anna Power Station
License No. NPF-4
Docket Number 50-338
LER/R0 78-061/99X-1

Description of Event

A review of the Area Temperature Monitoring Log (ATM) on July 12, 1978 revealed
the ambient temperatures in the 1-I and 1-III battery rooms had exceeded the
limits given in the ATM Log on 6-17-78, 6-21-78 and 7-2-78. The given minimum
allowable temperature is 15.6* and the maximum allowable temperature is 26.6 C.
On 6-17-78, 6-21-78 and 7-2-78, the temperatures in the 1-III battery room were
27.1 C, 27.4 C and 29.8*C respectively. The temperature in the 1-I battery room
was 29.8 C. on 7-2-78. -

A subsequent review of this incident revealed the 1-I battery room temperature
limit was also exceeded on 7-14-78 when temperature reached 29.7*F.

Probable Consequences

I The manufacturer of the storage batteries, C & D Batteries, specifies normal
operating temperatures between 60*F and 90 F (15.6*C and 32.2 C). Since the
ambient temperature in the battery rooms never exceeded 29.8*C, no adverse
effects on the batteries are expected. The public health and safety were not
endangered.

Cause of Occurrence

A fan in each battery room recirculates air from the Unit #1 computer room
which is maintained at approximately 72 F (22.2*C). Readings (utilizing a
digital thermometer) taken in battery rooms 1-I and 1-III are normally in the
19 C to 23 C (66.2 F to 73.4*F) temperature range. The out of limit tempera-
ture values discussed above are probably due to temperature measurement errors
(i.e., the temperature was probably recorded prior to obtaining a stabilized
temperature indication on the d1sital thermometer).

Corrective Action
, ,

Since the temperatures in the battery rooms never exceeded the normal operating
temperature range of the batteries and out of limit temperatures are found
infrequently, no corrective actions are necessary.

Scheduled Corrective Actions

Scheduled corrective actions are not required.

Action Taken To Prevent Recutrence

Actions to prevent recurrence are not required.
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